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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298
July 30, 2004

To:   Telecommunications Carriers Offering Toll Limitation Service to ULTS Customers

Re: ULTS Administrative Letter No. 1

In our review of Universal Lifeline Service (ULTS) related claims, we have found some carriers, who have claimed toll-limitation expenses, don’t seem to clearly   understand to what extend these expenses can be claimed for reimbursement from the ULTS fund.  This administrative letter is intended to provide specific guidelines as to what extent toll limitation related expenses might be claimed for reimbursement from the ULTS Fund.

Only that portion of toll-limitation expense that is incremental to the ULTS program and is not otherwise recovered from the federal program can be recovered from the ULTS Fund (Fund).    Toll limitation expenses essentially have two facets; lost revenues for providing free access Toll-limitation and costs of providing the service.  The California Public Utilities Commission (Commission) Orders and rules explicitly indicate that the Fund will not reimburse carriers for Toll limitation tariffed rates and charges
.  Toll limitation service is spelled out clearly by both Federal Communications Commission (FCC) as “core”
 and by the Commission as “basic”
 elements of a telephone service that must be made available to the customers (Federal Lifeline/Link Up and California ULTS). Therefore, no carrier can claim for reimbursement from the Fund any fee or charge of providing toll limitation service to the ULTS customers.  

The reimbursable portion of Toll limitation expenses is limited to that portion of toll-limitation costs that is incremental to the ULTS program and is not otherwise recovered from the federal program and, as such, it is an operating expense item.

The Commission Decision 03-01-035 provides Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLECs) the option of using the cost factor (CF) developed by the Commission, rather than calculating their incremental costs.  The CF, however, does not specifically include toll limitation as a covered item.  You are now informed, since incremental toll limitation costs are a part of operating expenses, such costs are included in the CF. CLECs who opt for the CF in lieu of incremental operating costs cannot claim toll limitation as a separate item.  The CF option is not available to ILECs and ILECs may only claim all their operating expense on an incremental cost basis supported by incremental cost study documents. 

Any carrier, whether CLEC or ILEC, must account for any portion of their toll limitation expenses that were previously reimbursed from the Fund.  If the carrier cannot affirmatively show that the claimed item is incremental to the ULTS program, it must be promptly refunded to the Fund.  All future claims of toll limitation expenses must comply with the guidelines set forth in this letter for reimbursement. 

/s/ Jack M. Leutza, Director

Telecommunications Division

� General Order (GO) 153Section8.3.8.1 The ULTS Fund shall not reimburse a utility for the regular tariffed rates and charges of its toll limitation services.


� FCC 97-420, Order, 13 FCC Rcd at 8809 as cited in paragraph 110, page 68.


� General Order 153, Appendix A: Service Elements of ULTS.
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